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NEW DATE!

SBCBA'S BENCH-BAR GOLF TOURNAMENT IS BACK!

Join us for some long-awaited fun in the sun on

Friday, May 21, 2021
Registration at 11:30a

Shotgun Start at 12:30p
Held at the beautiful Arrowhead Country Club

Please join us for the 20th Annual 
SBCBA Bench-Bar Golf Tournament

Our 20th Annual Bench-Bar Golf Tournament will be held on Friday, May 21, 2021 at 
the Arrowhead Country Club, located at 3433 Parkside Drive in San Bernardino.
We are looking for a few good - even not so good - golfers.
Each player will receive a goodie bag and box lunch to take onto the course - just 
before the 12:30pm shot gun start.  Each players will receive a custom tourney mask 
to wear (in keeping with any current health guidelines).
We’ll fi nish the day at an outdoor social gathering complete with cold drinks, buffet 
dinner, trophies, and an opportunity drawing  with plenty of great prizes.
We are keeping our entry fees the same: $150 per single player  entry OR $500 per 
team of four - save $25 per player!
Tournament sponsorships available - Watch your email for the registration fl yer!

Please join us this year on the green or as a sponsor!

Our tournament is a great way to meet, network, or play a round of golf with your judges and 
colleagues while supporting the SBCBA and its various community service programs, including 
Law Day, John Lewis King Memorial Scholarship Fund, our Lawyer Referral Service, MCLE 
programs for attorneys, and our Fee Arbitration Program.  If you have any questions,  please 
email us at bar@sbcba.org or call (909.885.1986) and ask for Claire or Barbi.
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 From the President’s Desk
    by Barbara A. Keough

Whatever happened to those good ol’ days?  I’ve always considered myself a 
moderately progressive person.  I welcomed the computer age and was one of 

those people who ran out to Radio Shack to get my first computer, well ahead of my 
friends and colleagues.  I even had a dot matrix printer that printed forwards and backwards.  Remember those?  I 
didn’t want to be left behind while the computer nerds took over the world. 
Don’t get me wrong: I am not a computer techy by any stretch of the imagination.  I’m probably like about 80% of 
the population – I know how to operate my computer and function reasonably well with an electronic file.  When 
my computer is stuck (that “circle of death” when the computer is “thinking”), I know how to do a soft boot.  When 
a soft boot doesn’t work, I’ll hard boot.  When that fails to fix the problem, I use my own boot and kick the machine.  
No, not really.  I just go ballistic.  Glitches didn’t happen when I worked with a paper file.
I remember the days when legal research was done in the law library: I would open one book, pull out the Blue and 
White Shepard’s to “shepardize” the case, then open up another book and set it on top of the first open book and so 
on, and so on.  Legal research would take at least a couple hours, depending on my particular need.  Now it’s done 
with the click of a mouse.  I can find practically anything anywhere.  
I remember when meet and confers were done over the phone and not via e-mail.  Discovery disputes were handled 
and resolved with one or two phone calls, not a series of e-mail exchanges and a flurry of letters followed by a lengthy 
motion.  This electronic movement streamlines our system so that we don’t use as much paper, that documents are 
exchanged almost immediately by the “send” button.  However, that streamline process is fraught with a host of 
setbacks.
I miss the one-on-one phone calls.  I miss the hearty handshake at an awards dinner or other legal-oriented banquet.  
I miss the hallway chats with colleagues as we check in for our regular court appearances.  Those were opportunities 
to engage in a friendly meet-and-confer, to discuss our cases with one another, to bounce ideas off of colleagues, and 
basically to touch base with the legal public.
The days are fast approaching for us to resume face-to-face meetings with each other as this world edges towards 
herd immunity from this crazy virus.  But, will we ever return to “baseline,” i.e., how things were done pre-COVID?  
We will still be advocates for our clients.  We will probably still have our discovery disputes.  We will still need to 
mediate with adverse counsel.
Face-to-face confrontations are sometimes uncomfortable; however, so much can be accomplished if we simply pick 
up the phone and engage in the art of conversation.  It tells the other person that they are important and worthy of 
a personal conversation with you.  This is not a new concept, but a return to a traditional practice of courtesy and 
professionalism.  

“Just try new things.  Don’t be afraid.  Step out of your comfort zones and soar.”  Michelle Obama

Were those the days?

The San Bernardino County Bar Association’s Lawyer Referral Service... 

needs additional panel members!
We have a need for qualified panel members practicing in the following fields of law:
Landlord-Tenant Law (tenant) and Juvenile Dependency Law. We also need attorneys 
located in the High Desert areas who practice Criminal Defense and Family Law.

Please call Barbi Lines at (909)885-1986 or send an email to barbara@sbcba.org.
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FROM THE DESK OF THE PRESIDENT OF THE 
HON. JOSEPH B. CAMPBELL AMERICAN INN OF COURT

By Susan B. Grabarsky 

Did you know that in English courts you can tell the barristers from the judges by the size of their wigs?  Barristers 
wear short wigs.  Judges are literally “the big wigs” in the courtroom.  This fun fact drew the most laughs at 

December’s virtual meeting of the Campbell Inn of Court, but it was far from the most interesting thing we learned 
about the modern English legal system.  Barrister Barry McAlinden, our guest speaker, candidly discussed aspects 
of legal education, training, and everyday practice in England and Wales.  The differences in the business aspects 
of legal practice were the most remarkable.  For example, barristers do not advertise or discuss payment for their 
services; such matters are left to their clerks and, in certain types of cases, to solicitors.  Barristers in independent 
practice operate within the framework of a set of chambers, which are very different from the private practice 
partnerships we have in this country.
Despite the challenges of conducting our meetings remotely—or perhaps because of them—the 2020-2021 Inn of 
Court year has, thus far, been fascinating.  Our speakers from all over the world provided an eye-opening “Inn-
ternational Perspective on Legal Ethics, Civility and Professionalism.”  Our members and guests were treated to 
frank, down-to-earth discussions of our profession as it is practiced in other countries and by other cultures.  
Our guest speakers included Ms. Beenish Haider, Mr. Serkan Ictem, and Mr. Paulo Doninelli, all highly-respected 
lawyers with experience practicing in multiple jurisdictions and foreign countries.  They gave us introductions to 
the legal profession in Pakistan, the United Arab Emirates, Turkey, and Costa Rica.  
Our members who are estate planning and probate specialists gained an appreciation for the complexity of Sharia 
law in the United Arab Emirates, where a Muslim testator can only devise up to one-third of his or her estate by 
will.  The employment lawyers of our Inn were taken aback upon learning that, under Turkish law, there is no such 
thing as at-will employment; termination of an employee must be a last resort after first trying to train, rehabilitate, 
or change the employee’s duties.  Further, in civil law countries such as Turkey and Costa Rica, there is no right to a 
jury in court proceedings.  A trial is presided over by a judge or by a three-judge tribunal, depending on the nature 
of the dispute or criminal allegations.  Some of our Inn’s many judicial masters were surprised to learn that in Dubai 
only natural-born citizens can practice law in a courtroom, but a judge can be of any nationality.  And in Pakistan 
a retiring judge can only practice law in courts of a higher authority, which means that a Pakistani Supreme Court 
judge cannot practice law after retiring.  
We often think of fostering excellence in our profession, which is one of the goals of the American Inns of Court, 
within the context of our own legal community.  This year’s slate of programs helps us see how our profession fits 
into a global context, across different cultures, as we learn about the legal systems of other countries.  The respect 
with which our speakers discussed their dealings with attorneys and judges in foreign jurisdictions allowed our 
members to witness how much can be accomplished in a court of law even when those involved in the case do not 
share a common legal system, body of law, or language.
We invite you to join us in the coming months as we discuss the legal systems of Nigeria, India, and France—
places many of us would love to visit in person, but for now can only do so virtually.  It is an opportunity to learn 
something new while earning MCLE credit.
----
The American Inns of Court is an organization of judges and lawyers with the collective goal of advancing the rule 
of law by achieving the highest level of professionalism, civility, and ethics. The Hon. Joseph B. Campbell American 
Inn of Court based in San Bernardino County is a nationally-recognized, award-winning Inn that has achieved 
Platinum-level status, the highest honor in the Achieving Excellence Program of the American Inns of Court. To 
inquire about membership, please contact Susan Grabarsky, President, at Susan@DarrasLaw[dot]com or Jesse Male, 
Membership Chair, at JesseMale@RivCoDA[dot]org.
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SUCCESSFUL DUI TRIAL LAWYER 
·  Practice Limited to DUI Defense 

·  Extensive Knowledge Behind the Science 

·  Trained in Field Sobriety Testing 

·  Well Versed in DMV Licensing Issues 

·  Referrals Accepted 

 

   Patrick J. Silva 
    ATTORNEY AT LAW 

 205 East State St. 
 Redlands, CA 
 909-798-1500 
 www.pjsduilaw.com 

Don Cripe 
909-864-5156 

doncripe@camsmediation.com 

Real Estate, Discovery, Business, 
General Civil & Family Law Disputes 

Local Referee/
Special Master 

Reasonable Fees 
NOMINATE 

15 Years Experience 

CLICK ON THIS FLYER TO REGISTER!

https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_EefJ3e3hROe2msfqqECQ7g
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(951) 226-1776         

Premium ADR Service 

State Bar Seeks Applications for 2022 Commission on Judicial Nominees Evaluation 

The thirty-eight-member Judicial Nominees Evaluation (JNE) Commission, established pursuant to 
Government Code section 12011.5, evaluates all candidates who are under consideration for a judicial 
appointment by the governor. The JNE Commission is comprised of lawyers in active practice, one 
or more retired judicial officers, and public (nonlawyer) members. Commissioners serve terms of 
approximately one year and may serve up to three consecutive terms. The State Bar seeks applications 
from individuals whose background, skills, and experience would enable them to assess candidates for 
judicial appointment in a thorough, objective, and professional manner and to provide timely and well-
written reports, while maintaining a code of strict confidentiality. There are currently 12 vacancies for 
the 2022 Commission.

Time Commitment: Six meetings (two days long) per year alternating between San Francisco and Los 
Angeles State Bar offices (now being held by Zoom), in addition to a mandatory two-day orientation 
meeting to be held January 28–29, 2022, and 40 hours of investigation/evaluation work per month. 

For access to the Appointments application and for information on the overview of volunteer 
opportunities at the State Bar including detailed descriptions of the committees with vacancies, please 
visit the following links: 

1. Appointments application 
2. Overview of volunteer opportunities 
3. Detailed descriptions 

If you have any questions, please contact the Appointments Office 
by phone at 415-538-2370 or email at appointments@calbar.ca.gov. 

http://www.calbar.ca.gov/Portals/0/documents/forms/SBC_ApplForm.pdf
http://www.calbar.ca.gov/About-Us/Who-We-Are/Committees/Overview-of-Volunteer-Opportunities
http://www.calbar.ca.gov/Portals/0/documents/State_Bar_Appointments.pdf
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What’s On the Horizon for Law Firms in 2021?

by Sharon D. Nelson, Esq. and John W. Simek
© 2021 Sensei Enterprises, Inc.

Jim Calloway, Director of the Oklahoma Bar Association’s Management Program, frequently speaks with us about the future of 
law. Recently, Jim recorded a Legal Talk Network podcast with Sharon which bears the same name as this article. You can find the 
podcast at https://legaltalknetwork.com/podcasts/digital-edge/2020/12/whats-on-the-horizon-for-law-firms-in-2021/.
The authors continue the discussion below.

We were glad to see the backside of 2020. But 2021 carries many uncertainties with it and that makes predictions 
risky. Fortunately, we are not averse to risk-taking and it is a worthwhile effort to make predictions, especially 

about things we’re fairly certain will come to pass. 
One thing that both lawyers and clients seem to have changed their minds about is the importance of physical office 
space. Until we read the Clio 2020 Legal Trends Report which surveyed a combination of Clio users and non-Clio 
users, we had no idea that 21% of law firms were already operating without commercial office space and since the 
pandemic, another 7% of lawyers have given up their commercial offices and 12% are unsure they’ll keep them going 
forward.
It’s a pretty good bet that those numbers are higher today. We have heard from some of our big law friends that they 
are actively looking to sublet some of their space. Those that were near the end of their leases were the lucky ones 
because they can negotiate for downsized space. We, on the other hand, signed a five-year lease in February 2020. 
Great timing, huh?
We may also see rotating offices (yes, there will be institutional resistance), where lawyers showing up to work get 
assigned to an office with the office space rotating among the firm’s lawyers. Large, luxurious partner offices may 
also become a thing of the past. The physical footprint of the office may be reduced but virtually everyone seems to 
agree that firms of a certain size need some kind of office in which to conduct meetings, have a receptionist to deal 
with mail, packages, etc.
Another topic that comes up frequently is the cloud. We’ve been saying for a very long time that the cloud protects the 
security of law firm data better than the lawyers would and that is so true. We regularly hear stories of cloud breaches 
but lawyers often misunderstand their cause. The majority of those breaches are caused by users who misconfigured 
the security of the cloud and their presence in the cloud. 
Recently, we’ve begun to say that the best time to move to the cloud was five years ago and the second-best time is 
today. Clio CEO Jack Newton has said that if you’re not in the cloud, you’re not in the game. He calls the cloud table 
stakes, which we thought was a very interesting term. Also of note is the ILTA 2020 survey where the majority of 
respondents said, with every upgrade, they were going to the cloud. So, it’s a staged process but it’s in place for every 
upgrade.
In the beginning of the pandemic, those lawyers that had all their data in the cloud were way ahead of those who 
still had all their data locked in physical files. If your files were in the cloud, you could work. You weren’t stuck with 
lugging files back and forth from the office. 
We worry sometimes that lawyers are rearranging the deck chairs on the Titanic because they’ve been holding on 
to the past so much, not adapting to the future. We did see a lot change caused by the pandemic and we’re hopeful 
that we will continue to innovate. Lawyers need to take a look at what they’ve always done and say, “Is this what we 
always should do? Is there a better way?” The seven most dangerous words might be “But we’ve always done it that 
way.”
Cybersecurity has been a huge issue and will continue to be. The pandemic has been a nightmare of people calling 
and saying, “We’re down, we’re down, we’re down. We’ve got a ransom that we’re supposed to pay. What is all this 
about? What do we do?”
It was clear that there is not a lot of incident response planning going on because any incident response plans they had 
(if any) were just frozen in time, never updated. Cyber criminals of course are always sniffing for new opportunities 
            (continued on next page) 
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(continued from previous page) 
and we certainly gave it to them with our new work from home environment. We saw more than a 750% rise in 
ransomware in the first six months of 2020 and home networks are about three and a half times more vulnerable than 
law firm networks. Using home machines rather than work-issued laptops that we bring home that are secured by the 
law firms – well, those home machines just complicate the problems. 
As a result, one change we are seeing is that law firms are warming to the idea of making sure that all devices connected 
to the law firm network must be owned and secured by the law firm. That’s one trend we are sure will continue.
We have fond memories of the days when a thousand dollars was a big ransom. Seems like a long time ago. In the 
third quarter of 2020, the average cost of ransomware was approximately $233,000 according to the cybersecurity and 
ransomware specialist firm Coveware.
Law firms are getting hit left and right among many other entities and, of course, recently, we’ve had government 
agencies and others hit in the SolarWinds attack which seems to be more about espionage than it does about 
ransomware. 
With law firms, we now have the double ransom where the bad guys steal your data before they encrypt it. If you’re 
able to recover from backups without paying the first ransom demand, you will then get a second ransom demand 
for supposedly destroying your data and, of course, since we always trust cybercriminals, paying the ransom is often 
what we do. We pay them and trust them that our data has been deleted. When they make the demand, they will send 
you samples to show you that they have the data or they’ll post them on the dark web to scare you into paying. If you 
chose to pay for the decryption key in the beginning, you may still get that second ransom demand.
Insurance companies are often choosing to pay the ransom rather than pay for an extended business interruption and 
possibly the costs associated with the theft of the data. So, as of the end of 2020, fully 25% of victims today were paying 
ransoms. 
We saw a 75% increase in business email compromise in the first three months of 2020, but the whopping great statistic 
was that we then saw a 200% increase each week from April to May. We have to assume that this means that cyber 
criminals are having a great degree of success using these compromised accounts. 
Worse yet, once the criminals have all of your email, your contacts, your calendar, et cetera, you can’t do anything 
about that. That horse has left the barn. What everyone should do is have multi-factor authentication which prevents 
99.9% of business email compromise attacks. Wherever you can, you should enable MFA. It’s almost everywhere these 
days. But it’s a matter of security versus convenience because lawyers don’t want to have to enter a text code from their 
phone. If you can block 99.9% of these attacks, focus on security instead of convenience. Microsoft itself thought it was 
so important that they made MFA free.
Yes, most lawyers are afraid they’ll have to enter a code from their smartphone, on their laptop or other device, but in 
most cases, that’s not true. It might be true of your doctor’s office. It might be true of your bank or your stockbroker but 
most of the time, you can make your devices “trusted devices” so that no code is needed unless you buy a new device, 
you change your password or perhaps you’re visiting someone and using their device for some reason.
Recently, we’re trying to move people away from text messages because SMS text messages can be so easily 
compromised. But if that’s all you have, it’s infinitely better than nothing. Authenticator apps and authenticator 
tools are what’s going to replace both two-factor authentication and multi-factor authentication. There are actually 
hardware tokens like Yubico’s YubiKey line or CryptoTrust OnlyKey where you have a physical thing you carry on 
your key ring or in your purse and it plugs into either your USBA slot or USBC slot or Lightning for iPhone users.
Most people are going to prefer the software tokens - Microsoft authenticator, Google authenticator, etc. These apps 
constantly generate new codes that are only valid for about 30 seconds, so when you log into an account and you’re 
prompted for a code, you just open your app and enter that most recent code and you’re good to go.
Obviously, there’s a lot of change in cybersecurity.
But let’s go back to the daily business of law.
Some things are going to stick post-pandemic. Virtually all law firms now do electronic contracting, most using 
DocuSign (our preference) or AdobeSign. 
Every lawyer now knows about e-notarization, which they didn’t before. People who didn’t have case management 
software are getting it and recognizing the value of secure client portals. Clients love the security of client portals 
where they can go in anytime and see their documents, review/pay their bills, etc.  This has become part of being a 
client-centric law firm.          (continued on page 14)
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There are still an amazing number of lawyers who refuse to accept credit card payments. We’ve never understood that 
because 40% of consumers, according to one of the Clio surveys, would never hire a lawyer who didn’t take debit or 
credit cards. We’ve accepted credit cards for a very long time, but the pandemic caused cash flow to slow (slow mail 
delivery may have been a part of that). We began emailing our clients asking those who were writing checks to shift 
over to credit card payment. We immediately saw a marked increase in people paying promptly and the cash flow is 
much more dependable.  It is critical these days to send out bills electronically with a payment link. 
The thing that we are most certain will stick is the dependence on video conferencing. Yes, we’ll go back to in-person 
meetings and courtrooms again, but now that the legal world and even the judicial world has learned to use virtual 
conferencing software, we doubt that we’ll ever totally go back to our old ways. Too much money and time is saved 
by meeting clients via Zoom (the clear winner of the video conferencing software wars) – the same is true of court 
proceedings. 
There are drawbacks of course. Some things are just better in person – when you can look a client or opposing counsel 
in the eye, you may “read” them better – and you may be more persuasive in-person. There are trade-offs and we’re 
still figuring out what works when.
Clients are totally sold on video conferencing – they don’t want to be waiting in your well-appointed reception area, 
which they are now keenly aware that they are paying for. They don’t want to travel to your office. They don’t want 
to take time off from work. Clients and prospective clients all seem to have mastered Zoom – at least its fundamentals 
– so we doubt it will lose its dominance no matter how many of its features are imitated by its competitors.
Finally, we are seeing artificial intelligence being adopted more rapidly by firms of all sizes and that’s likely to be a 
continuing trend in 2021. Could it be unethical NOT to use AI? We just read an article with that title. The answer is 
yes!
Though there are several ethical rules which may be implicated, notably a lawyer’s failure to use AI could implicate 
ABA Model Rule 1.5, which requires lawyer’s fees to be reasonable. If AI reduces costs, limits risks and is much 
faster, not using AI may result in a lawyer charging an unreasonable fee to a client.”  We are seeing more and more 
lawyers, even in small firms, beginning to use AI in e-discovery, legal research, contract analytics, predictive analytics, 
document management and expertise automation, among many other arenas. 
These are just some of the changes that law firms will see in the future. Nothing is more worthwhile to the thoughtful 
lawyer than to constantly scan the horizon for changes that can enhance the successful practice of law. If there’s any 
silver lining to the pandemic, it is that it has shaken the legal world up and brought it years into the future.
_______________________________________________________
Sharon D. Nelson, Esq. is a practicing attorney and the president of Sensei Enterprises, Inc. She is a past president of the Virginia 
State Bar, the Fairfax Bar Association and the Fairfax Law Foundation. She is a co-author of 18 books published by the ABA. 
snelson@senseient.com.
John W. Simek is vice president of Sensei Enterprises, Inc. He is a Certified Information Systems Security Professional, Certified 
Ethical Hacker and a nationally known expert in the area of digital forensics. He and Sharon provide legal technology, cybersecurity 
and digital forensics services from their Fairfax, Virginia firm. jsimek@senseient.com

The San Bernardino County Bar Association’s Fee Arbitration Program...

is seeking additional (temporary) arbitrators.

Due to a recent increase in fee arbitrations the SBCBA Fee Arbitration Program is asking 
for volunteer attorneys with arbitration experience to hear attorney-client fee disputes on 
a limited basis.  

If you are interested, please contact Claire at (909)885-1986 or email claire@sbcba.org.
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CLASSIFIED ADS
SERVICES

TAX ATTORNEY– SAN BERNARDINO / RIVERSIDE 
Persons or businesses w/ substantial tax-related problem 
contact David D L Horton, Esq., & Assoc., APC. David D L 
Horton, Esq., EA, is admitted to practice before the IRS, in 
Calif. crts, fed. courts, U.S. Tax Court, &U.S. Court of Fed. 
Claims. Contact David at the Law Firm of D L Horton, Esq., 
& Associates, APC, by phone or email. (310)310-9866; 
Tax@HortonEsq.com.

REAL ESTATE SERVICES for Divorce and Probate 
Clients – We’ll successfully market and sell your client’s 
home in 60 days or less! We’ll assist your clients 
with extreme diligence, care, and concern during this 
trying time. Arvel Henderson, MA.Ed BRE02007930, 
Keona Henderson BRE02009087 Caldwell and Taylor 
Realty. 909-475-7035 Hendersonrealestateteam
@gmail.com – www.hendersonrealestateteam.info

EXPERT WITNESS for pedestrian accidents. Over 25 yrs 
exp. in slip & fall, ramp, & stairways. Sub-chairman ASTM 
15.03 (Bathing Facility Safety). Experience in over 60 depos 
and 25 trials. Mel Friedlander, P. E. PH: 951 301-4152. 
Email: mailmf@verizon.net

CPA FORENSIC ACCOUNTANT Kathy Johnson. 
Business Valuations, Cash Flow, Separate vs. Community 
Prop. Tracing. Court-Appointed Expert, Receiver, Special 
Master. Call 909/889-8819, Fax 909-889-2409 451 E. 
Vanderbilt Way #325, SB 92408.

12 YEAR FAMILY LAW ATTORNEY available for 
contract work and court appearances @ $75 per billable 
hour. Please email: attorneyilene@icloud.com 

CONTRACT ESTATE PLANNING SERVICES. Exp. 
contract est. plan. atty avail. on assignment basis. Svcs 
inc. drafting complete est. planning packages, rev. trusts, 
irrevoc. trusts, restatements of trust, amendments of trust, 
pour-over wills, durable powers of attorney, adv. health care 
directives, & other est. plan. docs. Robert Wolfe, Esq., CPA 
Masters in Tax, at 206/409-1754 or rtwolfe1@yahoo.com.

COMMERCIAL REAL ESTATE LEASING & SALES 
- Local Real Estate Broker avail. for marketing and 
negotiating properties. John Dohm BRE #00820887 
-Thompson Commercial Real Estate Investment 
Services Inc. 909-771-7889 Cell/ 909-518-0343 Office. 
www.tcreis.com/E-mail: john@tcreis.com 
FREELANCE ATTORNEY avail. to provide legal research/
writing srvcs to attys on project-by-project basis. Prior exp. 
3 years as fed. jud. law clerk. Lic. in Calif. For info, visit 
www.meghandohoney.com
FAMILY LAWYERS w/ over 25 combined yrs of exp.  
Serving San Bernardino & Riverside. H Bui Law Firm @ 
626-683-7574. Free consults.
EXPERT WITNESS for pedestrian accidents. Over 25 
years experience in slip and fall, ramp, and stairways. Sub-
chairman ASTM 15.03 (Bathing Facility Safety). Experience 
in over 60 depositions & 25 trials. Mel Friedlander, P.E. Ph:
951/301-4152. Email: mailmf@verizon.net
CERTIFIED REAL ESTATE DIVORCE SPECIALIST, 
Certified Real Estate Seniors Specialist & Real Estate 
Broker. Realtor Albert Calderon, licensed since 1995. 
Knowledge, experience, patience & understanding are the 
pillars to my approach to assisting your clients. I am The 
Legal Community’s Real Estate Resource. Contact me at 
(626)373-4962 or albertcalderon838@gmail.com.
KING OF PROBATE: LYLE STOTELMYRE - MBA, Lic. 
Prof. Fid. #125, issues royal decree granting 10% rebate 
of statutory fees to his loyal entourage in contested 
probate cases. lylestotelmyre@gmail.com. 09-648-8091
REG. PROCESS SERVER / paralegal svces. Rsnble 
rates, local serves start $40 909-451-9819 - Carol.

LEGAL SECRETARY IN UPLAND. Ellie’s Legal 
Secretarial Service. Preparation of most court 
forms, Guardianships, Family Law, Probate, 
Evictions, Grant Deeds, Restraining Orders, Notary 
Public. (951)897-2397 or (909)985-7162 / email 
carolflis@aol.com

NEED INVESTIGATIVE RESULTS? Stewart 
Investigative Services, Inc./S.I.S. Investigations Lic. 
Private Investigation Firm for 27 years - Criminal, 
Civil, Insurance & Corporate Investigations - Call 
(909) 484-1500 www.sisinvestigations.net. 

WORKERS’ COMP SPECIALIST: Free consult 
for clients injured on the job, or fired because they 
reported a work injury: Nancy Wallace 909-381-
2771; http://www.imhurt.info

LAW OFFICES OF GERARD R. DAGONESE and 
Conflict2Peace Ministries: Experienced attorney and 
Certified Christian Conciliator™ provides mediation, 
arbitration, and reconciliation services under the 
Rules of Procedure for Christian Conciliation. 
Contact Gerard Dagonese (909) 742-7154 for info.

LOCAL REAL ESTATE BROKER & CPA, Court-
Appointed Expert and Receiver for Property Sales 
and Management, available to sell and manage 
properties for your Clients.  Howard Friedman, 
Broker, CPA, Realicore, 909-486-2960.

FAMILY LAW/ CIVIL LITIGATION ATTORNEY w/
multiple years exp. avail. for depos and appearances 
including federal court throughout SO CA. Please 
call Shauna M. Wickham - 951/440-6938.

EXP’D FAMILY LAW Paralegal / Legal Secretary 
available on a contract basis. For immediate 
assistance, call (951)805-4735 or e-mail 
Slopez7267@aol.com.

EMPLOYMENT
INSURANCE DEFENSE FIRM which specializes in the 
area of Medical Malpractice is in need of a part time Legal 
Secretary in their San Bernardino branch office. Please 
Email your resume to Kstosuy@kdk.legal

ATTORNEY POSITION - Small personal Injury (PI) firm 
desires attorney for associate program. May lead to future 
ownership! (Senior attorney a few years from retirement). 
Desire self starter, prefer 5 years of experience, but will 
interview others with passion for the profession. Salary 
negotiable. Percentage bonuses available. Gas card after 
probation. Must be able to work with church associations. 
position available by March 1, 2020. Please send resume 
to c.parsons@lawyerswhofight.com If desire, call lead 
attorney, William Kennedy, directly at (951) 533-1295.

NEEDED: WORKER’S COMPENSATION APPLICANT 
ATTORNEY for San Bernardino firm Please send resume 
to Randall Schiavone at Rschiavone@ksa-atty.com, or 
send resume by facsimile to (909) 384-0673

12 YEAR FAMILY LAW ATTORNEY available for 
contract work and court appearances @ $75 per billable 
hour. Email: attorneyilene@icloud.com 

LITIGATION ATTORNEY–INSURANCE DEFENSE: AV-
rated Riverside civil defense firm seeks associate attorney 
with a minimum 4 to 6 years’ experience in tort litigation and 
insurance defense related work; with excellent research, 
writing and advocacy skills. Salary is commensurate with 
experience. Send resume, cover letter, and writing samples 
to stamiso@tclaw.net.

MISCELLANEOUS
BACK-UP & REDUCED COST POWER - FREE CPUC 
Fire Threat Analysis for Solar Battery Back-Up Paid By CA 
SGIP Rebates. info@puregoldsolar.com or 909-223-7357

BIGGER FEES IN S ORANGE CO staffed BRANCH 
office for rent or purchase at $67.5K 949-371-1504
CHILDHELP IS A NON PROFIT that serves abused 
children and families. Our foster care agency is moving 
our office to San Bernardino and we are in need of good 
furniture (used furniture is welcome). We have the ability 
to pay but donations would be appreciated. We are in 
need of several desks, chairs and conference room 
furniture. We appreciate your help! Feel free to contact 
me at: 908-255-4418 - Ike Kerhulas.

OFFICE SPACE
BIGGER FEES IN S ORANGE CO staffed BRANCH 
office for rent or purchase at $67.5K 949-371-1504
OFFICE SPACE FOR RENT, DOWNTOWN SAN 
BERNARDINO-EXCELLENT LOCATION: Private Office 
($500/mo.) suite with reception area. Great location on the 
2nd floor in the Wells Fargo Bank Building in downtown 
San Bernardino, across the street from the Courthouse 
& walking distance to County offices. Includes all utilities, 
daily janitorial services, use of common space including 
kitchen & conference room, on-site security, private 
parking & convenience of Bank. Call Sandy at (909) 884-
6451 for more info.

Comfort Zone

Rosario M. Briseño
Professional Supervised Visitation Monitor
Serving Los Angeles, San Bernardino, and 
Riverside Counties.

(562) 572-6974

comfortzones@yahoo.com
www.rosariobriseno.com

NOW HIRING ATTORNEYS
Special Assistant Inspector General

(Positions exist in Sacramento, 
Bakersfield, and Rancho Cucamonga)

OIG attorneys monitor CDCR 
administrative and criminal investigations 
and employee disciplinary cases. 

Annual salary: $125,436–$161,000 
plus outstanding benefits. Must be an 
active member of the CA State Bar and 
have 8+ years of full-time experience 
in the practice of law.  For info, visit 
https:/ /www.oig.ca.gov/pages/
employment.php or call the Office 
of the Inspector General at (916) 255-
1129.

mailto:mailmf@verizon.net
mailto:attorneyilene@icloud.com


17March 2021• San Bernardino County Bar Bulletin 

“A PREMIER SERIOUS INJURY AND WRONGFUL DEATH  
LAW FIRM IN THE INLAND EMPIRE” 

“Using our resources, let’s talk about partnering or referring your cases” 

893 East Brier Drive 
San Bernardino, California  92408 
IE: (909) 890-1000 • OC: (949) 922-8690 
Toll Free: (877) 611-1529 

www.wshapiro.com 
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“The mission of the San Bernardino County 
Bar Association is to serve its members and

the community and improve the 
system of justice.”

412 E. State Street
Redlands, CA 92373

(909) 885-1986 Fax: (909) 889-0400
E-mail: bulletin@sbcba.org

Web: www.sbcba.org

The Bulletin of the San Bernardino County Bar 
Association is published 11 times a year. Our 

circulation is approximately 1,000, including: 
our bar membership of 800, 100 state and 
federal judges, state & local bar leaders, 
legislators, media, and businesses interested 
in the advancement of our mission.

Articles, advertisements and notices should 
be received by the bar office no later than 
the fifteenth of the month prior to the month 
of publication. For current advertising rates, 
please call the number listed above. Please 
direct all correspondence to the above 
address.

TO: 

March 2021

WORKERS’ COMPENSATION LAW CERTIFIED SPECIALISTS
STATE BAR OF CALIFORNIA / BOARD OF LEGAL SPECIALIZATION  

Lerner, Moore, Silva, Cunningham & Rubel
 Ph: 909/ 889-1131• Fax: 909/884-5326

141 North Arrowhead Avenue, Suite 1
San Bernardino, California 92408-1024 

www.injuryatwork.com

 We have over 70 years of experience in representing injured and disabled workers before the Workers’ 
Compensation Appeals Board and Social Security Administration.  If you have clients who need help 
with Workers’ Compensation or Social Security problems, please have them call our office for a free 

consultation. We pay referral fees in accordance with State Bar Rule 2-200(A).

Workers’ 

Compensation 

or

Social Security 

Disability 

Issue?

Maybe we can help.Don Featherstone, Andrea S. Aguilar, Francisco T. Silva,  
Darla A. Cunningham, Scott M. Rubel


